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SANEX 

BROMONE DURA-BLOCK

THE WEATHER RESISTANT RODENTICIDE BLOCK 

FOR THE CONTROL OF NORWAY RAT (RATTUS NORVEGICUS) AND ROOF RAT
(RATTUS RATTUS) IN HIGH MOISTURE AREAS

NET CONTENTS: 9 kg

GUARANTEE:  
BROMADIOLONE   0.005%

COMMERCIAL

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

REGISTRATION NUMBER 17359 

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

WARNING      POISON

SANEX AGRO INC.
36 Head Street
Dundas, Ontario

L9H 3H3

SANEX "BROMONE DURA-BLOCK" is a weather proof formulation which
can be used in high moisture areas, such as sanitary and storm
sewers as well as other outdoor uses where weather proof baits
are required.  There is not bait shyness, prebaiting is not
required.

DIRECTIONS:

For control in Sanitary and combination Sanitary and Storm



Sewers, secure a rodent BLOCK to one end of wire and attach other
end of wire to bottom step of manhole ladder, allowing just
enough wire for BAIT BLOCKS to rest on manhole benching.  In
sewers with no benching at manholes, secure DURA-BLOCK to one end
of wire and the other end of wire to manhole ladder keeping BAIT
above water level.  A board may be placed across sewer resting on
opposite steps and DURA-BLOCK ( secured to manhole ladder by
wire) can be placed on board for the rodents to feed on.

FOR CONTROL IN STORM SEWERS:  DURA-BLOCK can be suspended from
sewer grating with wire attached to the grate so that the
DURA-BLOCK remains a few inches above normal water level.

NOTE:  In all installations, DURA-BLOCK should be secure with
wire so that they are not carried or floated away.  Where rat
infestation are extremely heavy, use 2 or more DURA-BLOCKS in
each manhole.

OTHER OUTDOOR USES:

Along drainage ditches, sewage lagoons, dumps, landfill sites,
and areas where rat are a problem, place rodent blocks into the
rat burrows ensuring that they are secured with tie wire to a
stake well planted in the ground.  Care should be taken to ensure
that the bait blocks are protected from accidental access to
other animals or humans.

Keep baited areas well supplied.  Continuous feeding from 5 to 14
days should give control. Bait should be available to rodents
until complete lack  of feeding is noticed.  Never allow the
baited sewers to remain empty for over 48 hours.

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF THE REACH OF CHILDREN, DOMESTIC ANIMALS AND PETS. 
Keep away from feed or foodstuffs.  Harmful if swallowed or
absorbed through the skin.  This product should be handled with
gloves.  Do not get in eyes, on skin, or on clothing.  Wash arms,
hands and face with soap and water after handling and before
eating or smoking.  Place bait in locations protected, at the
time of application, from access by children, pets, livestock and
wildlife, preferably by using Sanex bait stations or
tamper-resistant boxes.  This product is toxic to fish and
wildlife.  The use of anticoagulant formulations can present a
significant hazard to predatory mammals and birds through
secondary poisoning.  Do not contaminate water by cleaning of



equipment or disposal of wastes.  Keep out of lakes, streams or
ponds.

FIRST AID: If in eyes, flush with plenty of water for 15 minutes. 
If on skin, wash thoroughly with soap and water.  If swallowed,
give patient one or two glasses of water and induce vomiting by
touching back of the throat with a finger or blunt object. 
Repeat until vomit fluid is clear.  Do not give anything by mouth
to an unconscious person.  Contact a physician or Poison Control
Centre immediately.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

If swallowed by humans, domestic animals or pets, this material
may reduce the clotting ability of the blood and cause bleeding. 
Vitamin K1 in the form of intravenous, intramuscular or
subcutaneous injections, or by oral ingestion are suggested
remedial treatments for anticoagulant poisoning.  The severity of
the case, measured by establishing prolonged prothrombin times
(P.T.) will determine appropriate therapy.  Monitoring P.T. will
indicate the necessity of repeated treatments.

DISPOSAL:

Do not reuse empty container.  Dispose of unused or spoiled bait
in accordance with local requirements.  Follow provincial
instructions for any required cleaning of the container prior to
its disposal.  Make the empty container unsuitable for further
use.  Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.  For more information on the disposal of unused,
unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the
Provincial Regulatory Agency or the Manufacturer.

Rodent Disposal: Dispose of dead rodents in garbage or by
burying.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and



accepts the product on that condition.

(R) Registered trademark of Sanex Agro Inc.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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